





people for community service
participation. The National
Community Service Trust Act of 1993
provides the administrative
framework and funding to allow
institutions of higher education to
become integral participants in this
initiative in two effective ways: (1)
Colleges may apply for and receive
grants for developing community
service programs and for training
teachers in community service
teaching and learning methods, and
(2) students involved in approved
service activities are cligible to
receive up to $5,000 in education
awards, applicable to tuition costs
and/or to outstanding student loan
obligations.

Thesc two key, complementary
components maximize our
opportunity to create service
programs that address concerns
within our respective communitics,
and to mobilize our students for
participation in grassroots servicc
efforts. I contend that both of these
efforts are well suited to the college
community, and enhance our
collective role in developing an active,
involved and committed citizenry for
the next generation. This has, indeed,
always been the goal of higher
education.

The concept that undergirds the
National and Community Service
Trust Act is an exciting concept on its
own merits. Through the Corporation
for National Service and Americorps,
as many as 20,000 young peoplc
nationwide will be active participants
in service projects between June 1994
and June 1995! These numbers will
grow exponentially, creating a lasting
legacy. But, in my opinion, the
significance of President Clinton’s
initiative is greatly enhanced when
consideration is given to the number
of students nationwide for whom a
college education will become more
accessible.

While I cannot speak for all of my
colleagues in academia, [ would
daresay that a vast majority of us have
deliberated on the closely related
issues of escalating costs in the
provision of a quality cducational
experience for our students and the
effects of tuition increases on student
recruitment and retention. For most
of us, there is a widening gap between
tuition fees and the availability of
institutional, state and federal
financial assistance for students—
with scrious implications for those

talented, [inancially needy young
people whosc accessibility to
our institutions is becoming
threatened.

[rom my pcrspective, the
National and Community Service
Trust Act will enable and encourage
access to institutions of higher
education, while providing studcents
with significant involvement in
existing, local service initiatives. Our
colleges will become conduits tor the
development of civic-minded citizens,
marshalling our country's young
pecople to address the most urgent
issues facing our communitics.

As president of an institution
whose mission has included, since
1867, the goal of producing
community-spirited students in
preparation for leadership in the
global society, I look forward to
expanding the capabilities of our
Office of Community Service, to
maximizing our institution’s
contributions to community service
programs in the Atlanta area, and to
bearing witness to the enhancement
of our students' academic, personal
and professional capabilities
through community service
involvement. ®
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